

**Pomona Valley Corvette Association
E-Board Meeting Minutes
Eddies Italian Restaurant, Claremont
September 18, 2018**

President: John Schembari

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm

In Attendance were:

**Ken M.
Paul & Sue
Sam & Vera
John S.
Don C.
Doug & Sue
Dave & Kim
Jan & Richard
Dan B.
Scott E.**

**Jan Royall: Membership going well. Wants to run for a second term.
Commented that Doug has been entering the e-mails of people
Who have expressed interest in the club. They are now getting the
Group emails.**

Don Catone:

**Suggested we have a committee to put together events and a
Welcoming committee for new members. Commented that only a
Handful of people are organizing and attending events.**

Ken M.

**All is going well with the High School events. He would like to
Handle it again in 2019. Will send out an update soon.**

Doug:

**Needs no help as our Rotolo rep. Did suggest that we're talking
Too much about the activities in the meeting. Activities are covered**

In the web site and in the “Fiberglass Flash.”

Dave B:

**Mentioned no matter how much activities are covered, we still do
Not get enough members attending events.**

Kim B:

**We can no longer count on the school events to help the club out \$\$.
Suggested dues be increased to \$95 for members and spouses (\$15
increase).**

**Dan suggested the dues be high enough to cover the Holiday Party.
The discussion continued regarding the dues and the type of Holiday
Party. The Magic Lamp and the Sycamore Inn were excellent, but too
small. A suggestion was made to cut the music and dancing to cut the
costs. Everyone agreed that a committee should be formed to plan the
2019 Holiday Party.**

**A motion was made to increase the membership dues to \$100....\$70 for
the member and \$30 for the spouse.**

**It was amended to \$100....with a \$60/\$40 split. It was voted on and
approved.**

Scott E:

**Suggested having the new members stay after the meeting to ask
Questions. E-board would be available. He also suggested that we
Stop taking prospective members out of the room to vote whether to
Accept them or not. We all agreed this was a little silly. John suggested
Keeping them in the meeting room and ask those in favor of accepting
Them into the club stand and applaud. Great idea. We all agreed.**

Jan R.:

**Suggested a way to shorten the meeting is to eliminate the door prizes
And only have a 50/50. This was discussed. A majority enjoy the door
Prizes, but the process needs to be sped up.**

Kim B:

Handed out the current budget.

Paul C:

Will mail out the 2019 election info to the club members this week, with

Instructions.

Dan B:

Brought up the Nov. 4th “Guns & Hoses” car show sponsored by the Ontario PD. Paul will get it on our web site.

Meeting adjourned 7:48